

Rise Park Primary and Nursery School Head Teacher: Mrs Natasha Kelly B.Ed.Hons Bestwood Park Drive West Rise Park Nottingham NG5 5EL

Tel: 0115 915 3775 admin@risepark.nottingham.sch.uk www.riseparkprimaryschool.co.uk

11th January 2022

Advice to All Parents - Single case Year 4

Dear Parents,

We have been made aware of a member of your child's Year who have tested positive for COVID-19.

This letter is to inform you of the current situation and provide advice. Please be reassured that for most children, coronavirus (COVID-19) will be a mild illness.

Under Government's action Plan B there has been a number of changes to the response when there is a positive case in school. Daily testing for contacts has been introduced to reduce the spread of Omicron with limited impact on people's day to day lives, although avoidable social contact should be limited as much as possible, particularly around vulnerable people.

- Children under 18 years 6 months who are identified as close contacts of a positive case are not required to self-isolate.
- Children aged between 5 years and 18 years 6 months who are identified as close contacts are now strongly encouraged to undertake daily Lateral Flow Tests for 7 days, instead of obtaining a PCR test.
- Children under 5 years who are identified as close contacts do not need to take part in daily testing.
- Children who develop COVID-19 symptoms, or have a positive Lateral Flow Test result, should remain away from school, self-isolate immediately and obtain a PCR test, as before.

Picking up rapid lateral flow tests from a local pharmacy or collection point is the quickest way to get them for most people. For further details please access this website: https://maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk/

You can also obtain Lateral Flow Test kits via this website: https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests





















The school and your child's class remains open and your child should continue to attend as normal if they remain well unless their daily Lateral Flow Test is positive in which case they need to stay away from school and arrange a confirmatory PCR test.

I have written this update to inform you of the changing situation with regards to managing COVID-19 within schools. Schools have been advised that it is not necessary to inform parents of every individual case of COVID-19 which is reported at school. Therefore I will only contact you again if there are any further confirmed positive cases within your child's class if 10 days have elapsed from the first case.

Yours sincerely

Natasha Kelly Headteacher